BUILDINGS AND GROUNDS COMMITTEE MEETING

Meeting Date: November 1, 2018

Meeting Start Time: 5:00 PM

Members: Attendance:

Mr. Ken Darby, Co- Chair -Yes
Mr. Bruce Schubert, Co-Chair - Yes

Ms. Annette Johnson - Yes

Mr. Steve Megazzini - Yes

Mr. Albert Tijerina -Yes
Other Participants:

Dr. Norrell, Ben Hettel, Ray Adkins and Craig Welter, Mike Perez, Jordan Lutz, - Cordogan Clark & Associates
1. Roll Call

2. Public comments/questions

3. Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan Update
A. PA systems
B. Steam Boiler Replacement at Bardwell

C. Sustainability Partners
· LED Lighting Project Update

4. Summer Project Update

· Project Construction Reports

· Change Order Summary Report

· Waldo

· Windows

· Screens

5. District Wide Mechanical Evaluation

6. Bardwell Playground Update

7. Security Update

A. Sign In/Out Building Procedures

B. Emergency Operations and Crisis Management Plans

8. EHS Items

A. Armory Berm

B. Security Camera

C. Soil Pile

9. Updated Radon Schedule

10. Allen Fence Row

11. Vehicle Replacement

12. Winter Preparation

13. Training

A. OSHA

B. Playground

C. Automation (Trane Controls)

14. Administrative Center Update

15. Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

16. Work Tickets




17. Incident Reports 

A. Gates

B. EHS

C. Simmons

D. Johnson

18. New Business 
19. Future Items
A. Building Usage Request Process
B. Asbestos Six-Month Surveillance Reports
C. Facility Usage Fee Schedule
20. Closed session, if needed
21. Adjournment
Public Comments/Questions
None
Five Year Facility Improvement Strategic Plan Update
Mr. Tijerina reported the mechanical evaluation is still in the completion stages.  A preliminary draft was included in the packet for review.  He reported another meeting will take place for discussion and will bring back results to the December meeting.
Mr.  Darby pointed out the Steam Boiler at Bardwell is on the mechanical report and the mechanical report has close to $25,000,000.00 in total costs.  He would like to renew his request to have an independent mechanical report on a school basis completed.  Mr. Tijerina stated he had received a proposal from an independent mechanical contractor in the amount of approximately $4,600.00 to do an independent study on the Bardwell Steam Boiler.  Mr. Schubert questioned if the 5 year plan, that was a combination of Cordogan study, District and EMG report, included a mechanical evaluation.  Mr. Welter responded the EMG study did include mechanical evaluations, but the scope is uncertain. Mr. Tijerina will check the EMG study to determine if the Steam Boiler was recommended for replacement. 

Discussion took place regarding replacement of Steam with Hydronic.  Ms. Johnson reported she understood the steam boilers do not have proper controls to control individual rooms.  The steam boilers would also not have sufficient controls for A/C.  A determination needs to be made regarding Steam vs Hydronic.

Mr. Tijerina pointed out the Steam Boiler at Bardwell only controls a small area (approximately 15 spaces and hallways).  Is it necessary to remove the steam boiler from the system and introduce a new hydronic system or just replace the steam boiler for a steam boiler.  Ms. Johnson also pointed out there are rebates that need to be taken in consideration with replacement.  She also pointed out heating and A/C are usually cheaper if they are done at the same time.
Mr. Jordan Lutz, Cordogan Clark, spoke on the heating and ventilation system for Bardwell. He mentioned that the spaces conditioned by the boiler in question are also serviced by the June Aire system and there is some overlap. Mr. Welter suggested the option of bringing in electric heaters while making the decision on which way to go.  It was pointed out that the electric output may be a problem with electric heaters.
Mr.  Committee addressed Tim Krings and Merle Herren, District Maintenance Mechanics, who were in attendance. Both felt it would be more economical to replace Steam Boiler for Steam Boiler along with burner replacement and trap maintenance where necessary.   Service on the pneumatic controls needs to take place to reach efficiency with the heating. Steam also has a faster response time for heating than does Hydronic.  
Mr. Ben Hettel spoke on the options available at Bardwell.  Due to the breakers being unable to handle the electric heat, a small portable steam boiler can be rented for an approximate cost of $70,000 to $80,000.  The cost for replacement of the small steam boiler would be approximately $100,000 to $110,000 based on preliminary verbal estimates.  Mr. Welter stated that a hydronic system would not be able to be installed by winter whereas as a steam system could be installed sooner, but not before December.  The replacement option may last 5 to 10 years.  The steam boiler can be replaced quickly if bidding process is started.
Ms. Johnson would like the cooling systems in buildings to be taken into consideration due to the school year beginning in mid-August.  She also reported Sustainability Partners has become financially a very good move. The State of Illinois has put a program out to legislation for School Districts to finance energy efficiency work that will show a savings. 
The Committee agreed to replace steam for steam without the independent study.  Bid will be prepared and results will be brought back to the Committee for approval.
A/C study of buildings will be on agenda for the December 3rd meeting.

LED lighting project is scheduled to begin around December 3rd.  The project will begin at Gates, Beaupre, Waldo and Simmons.  The project time for an average size building is 2 weeks.  All work is taking place in the evening and principals are working with coordinating project work with after school activities.  Mr. Schubert asked if Carnow’s assessment has been completed for all project areas.  Mr. Welter stated that Carnow has been through all areas and information has been shared with Sustainability Partners.
Mr. Tijerina reported the PA system audit is complete.  A meeting will take place next week to finalize cost estimates.
Mr. Darby questioned the Committee on the purpose of the red button at Benavides in the library and a classroom.  Mr. Tijerina will look into the purpose.
Summer Project Update
Mr. Hettel reported EHS punch list is nearing completion.  Mr. Darby requested a copy of the punch list along with Mr. Schubert.  Mr. Schubert questioned a change order on Phase 6 at EHS.  Mr. Welter reported it was due to a sprinkler component needed per ROE for a spray booth. Waldo has quite a few punch items remaining and approximately 2-3 weeks remaining on the windows.  Mr. Hettel reported there have been several change orders on the windows due to a specification change with the window seal.  All costs with the change orders are within the contingency budget with still $50,000 to $75,000 remaining.

Stationary windows were scoped and installed in the MPR, hallway and restrooms in the original project and operable windows for ventilation are what is requested.  Mr. Welter suggested looking at the mechanical exhaust system instead of operable windows in the MPR. The cost of operable windows in the MPR would be approximately $20,000.  The option for  mechanical exhaust system at Waldo will be brought back to the December 3rd meeting for further discussion.   Restroom windows were installed with clear glass and window film will be placed on the restroom windows to obstruct views.

Ms. Johnson would like Cordogan Clark and Associates and the District to work together with projects.  Bids need to be out in January for a Summer Projects to obtain better pricing and a larger number of bidding contractors.


Mr. Hettel also reported the screens at Waldo have been installed on the 2nd and 3rd floors.

Mr. Schubert inquired about the windows that were removed by an abatement contractor and if Carnow Conibear was involved in project design and oversight.  Mr. Welter stated that they were and that the contractor had trained employee(s) on staff.  Mr. Welter also stated that they were able to combine the projects as this was an exterior removal so there was not a need for a separate approval for costs for that part of the project. 

Mr. Schubert questioned why there are different types of thresholds installed throughout Waldo.
 Mr. Welter stated due to unique conditions of the building, different types were required.  Mr. Schubert also informed the Committee there was a report of the Contractor leaving the classrooms in a messy state with damaged items.  Mr. Welter stated the Contractor will be responsible for paying for damages.












              District Wide Mechanical Evaluation
A preliminary draft evaluation was presented for heating and cooling from Cordogan Clark & Associates. This plan was conducted with a study between Cordogan and the District.
Ms. Johnson requested an A/C plan for the District by January.  The base plan would be approximately $10,000,000.00 and should be listed by priorities.
Bardwell Playground Update
Mr. Hettel reported the green space sod is going in on Friday, Nov. 2nd.   He explained the proof roll showed poor condition and needs to be undercut and produces a $37,430.00 estimated change order.  The bid original was based on a composite bid.  The estimated change order would be in excess of 10% of the contract price for one change order.  It is an understanding that this causes the undercutting portion go out to bid.  Rebidding will result in a higher price.  Bidding can take place in the Spring and the area can be fenced off for the winter.  It was agreed to obtain input from the legal counsel on the requirements for this change in scope to go out to bid.   Mr. Megazzini will contact legal counsel and advise.
Security Update
Mr. Ray Adkins presented the procedures for Sign In/Out of Buildings along with the Emergency Operations and Crisis Management Plans.  Mr. Adkins stated there are existing district procedures in place and it is essential that staff are following the current procedures.  Mr. Adkins stated all contractors are to be screened through Raptor system when students are in place. Mr. Megazzini stated that, long-term contractors and also construction workers that work through the summer get fingerprinted and service workers would be screened through the Raptor system.  

Mr. Adkins stated that all D131 personnel are to sign into all building visited.  He recommended entrance signage that displays required entry procedures along with creation of a video for staff on sign in/out procedures and refining methods for staff accountability. Mr. Adkins stated current written procedures are sufficient but he will review and suggest modifications.  Mr. Schubert stressed importance of getting Mr. Adkin’s assessment and make a priority recommendation on ensuring staff is trained, procedures are consistently being followed along with an ongoing monitoring plan. Mr. Darby agreed that there needs to be a training piece to this process.

Mr. Darby inquired if the MSDS sheets are up to date.  Mr. Tijerina stated as far as cleaning products, “Yes” and it is always a work in process with new products being introduced. Mr. Adkins stated that the plans would include such information. 

Mr. Adkins stated all district emergency operations and crisis management plans have been updated, but there is a need for training time.  He stated he planned to put the staff directory included in each facility plan on the district share drive as well as sharing with public safety.  Mr. Adkins stated training the staff takes time and to date he has not conducted any training sessions.  It was questioned if the training could be included in the annual GCN training.  Mr. Megazzini can look into GCN training, however, the training will need to be tailored to the district and the administration needs to talk about time requirements to train the staff. 

There is a City of Aurora and Naperville $15,000 grant to make a reunification plan.  District 131 has 7 seats in the reunification plan/ training class. The priority would be to provide training to the staff.  

EHS Items
Mr. Tijerina reported the EHS Armory berm and soil pile have been cleaned up.  Discussion took place regarding the need for a camera in the student walk thru area near the berm.  There is a current light pole that could be used and a pole at Hill Ave that can be utilized for the camera installation and lighting.  There is an approximate project cost of $7,000 - $8,000.   Committee agreed to move forward.
Updated Radon Schedule

Mr. Tijerina reported long term radon testing began on Monday, Oct. 29th.  Short term testing will start on Wednesday, Nov. 7th and pick up on Nov. 9th.  Carnow Conibear placed all devices and will monitor over testing interval.  Principals have been informed of sample locations.

Mr. Schubert questioned if completed testing results have been submitted to the State Board of Education as is required.  Mr. Tijerina will communicate with Carnow Conibear and report back at Dec. 3rd meeting.

Allen Fence Row
Mr. Tijerina presented the overgrown area at Allen Fence Row.  This area was mentioned in the ROE walk-thru and if removed will open up the playground area.  There is an approximate cost of $6,000 - $7,000 to remove the fencing and trees.  The district will use the soil pile at EHS to fill in and will place seed.  The Committee agreed to move forward with the project.

Vehicle Replacement
Mr. Tijerina reported a bid is being prepared for 4 Buildings & Grounds vehicles.  The vehicles will consist of 2 pick-up trucks with snow plow package and 2 cargo vans for maintenance.  The reported the vehicles have been put into this year’s budget.  The Committee agreed to move forward with the bid.  Mr. Darby requested State list also be checked.
Winter Preparation

Mr. Tijerina informed the Committee a snow meeting has taken place with the Firepersons/Engineers and Maintenance Staff for the upcoming winter.  Salt has been ordered and are prepared for winter.
Training
A 10 hour OSHA training for the maintenance staff, supervisors, and B&G administrators will take place.  30 hour OSHA training for BG director, construction manager and department supervisors will also take place.
Playground Maintenance Training will take place in December for B&G Administrators and Supervisors.

Automation Training – Trane will train the maintenance staff on the automation system

Local 73 will be offering Boiler training and Maintenance 1 and 2 training at one of our district locations.

Administrative Center Update

Dr. Norrell advised the Committee there was a walkthrough with details and a final sketch from Cordogan Clark & Associates.  The project is on schedule and details will be presented to the Board with hopes to move forward.  Mr. Schubert asked if there are any modifications scoped and budgeted for the exterior elevation. Mr. Welter stated only replacement of windows, and roof is in good condition, but elevations have not been fully specified. The current project budget does not include elevations changes but could be brought forward as an alternate.
Mr. Darby questioned the pricing on several items.  The doors and hardware are priced at $3,000 each.  Mr. Welter stated there are several levels of doors and hardware specified, therefore, the price is an average.

Resolution for Sale of Personal Property

Resolution for Sale of Personal Property consisting of broken misc. desks, tables, chairs, cabinets, steam roller and 1988 dump truck was presented to the Committee.  Committee agreed to move forward as an action item to the Board for approval.
Work Tickets

Mr. Tijerina presented an update of Work Tickets.
Incident Reports

Mr. Hettel reported there were two separate incidents with water leaks at Gates Elementary School resulting in 2 emergency abatements.  He also reported there were indoor air quality reports from Gates, Simmons and Johnson where air and surface sample results were reported as normal and a report from EHS had recommendations made by Carnow Conibear and those have been remedied.
New Business
None
Meeting adjourned at 7:10 pm

